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Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes of November 17, 2019
President Chris Green called the meeting to order at 10:09 a.m. with seven board members and Jay Heelon, Business Manager, present; Dave DuCharme and Jason Frediani were both out of town and unable to attend.
TREASURER & Jay Heelon – (Taken Out of Order)
Jay reported the Audit is substantially complete, just finalizing inventory numbers and a few adjustments; ended the year with $16K in successful insurance claims; carts and greens fees finished the season up over last year, despite weather issues (note: 2019 budget  anticipated an increase in these fees – so while this income was down against the budget, it actually increased over last year’s actual  income); reviewing expenses versus capital; end of year Cash on Hand = $91,173 – still low despite successful year (financials to be reported at conclusion of Audit).

The office computer system (CPU, server, laptop) is aging and approaching end of life – exploring replacements/upgrades (i.e., cloud versus server) and impacts; an arborist hired to represent our interests in the NGRID project submitted an invoice for $1,500 – report to follow (expense to be reimbursed during the course of the project); realized a savings of $10,620 in credit card fees this year (combination of passing the respective fees to those who charged their dues, and reducing charge activity); reviewing dues payments, due dates, invoicing, etc. for new year; agreed – to review Jay’s contract as Business Manager prior to new year; also, to meet with Jay prior to the annual meeting and after he has reviewed the audit and end of year results with the Finance Review Committee (Monday, 12/2).   
Jay Heelon left the meeting at 10:48 a.m.
Motion by Andrea Dutile, seconded by Phil Regan to accept the Treasurer’s report.   Vote unanimous - Motion passed.

SECRETARY

The Secretary presented the minutes of the 10/23/2019 regular meeting. 

Motion by Brad Daly, seconded by Donna McMahon to accept the minutes of the 10/23/2019 regular meeting.  Vote unanimous - Motion passed.
Correspondence

· From Jamie McCabe and the LHS Girls Cross Country Team, thank you for allowing the team to practice on the course (on short notice) prior to their post season meet at Gardner Municipal Golf Course - accepted;

· From Andrea Dutile, proposing a bylaw change regarding the election of Honorary members – to be placed on the agenda for the annual meeting;

· From Michael Gallant, application for Social membership;

· From David Gilbride, application for Social membership;

· From Joseph Bue, application for Social membership;

· From Peter Regan, application for Social membership.

· A copy of the Notice of the Annual Meeting, the Report of the Nominating Committee, and the proposed Bylaw change is attached to these minutes, and will be mailed to all voting members this week. 

Membership

The following are presented for membership:

· For Social membership: Michael Gallant; David Gilbride; Joseph Bue; and Peter Regan.
Motion by Dave Desmond, seconded by Phil Regan to accept the four (4) Social members presented.   Vote unanimous - Motion passed.

Motion by Chris Green, seconded by Donna McMahon to formally endorse the proposed bylaw change, as presented.   Vote unanimous - Motion passed.

Motion by Andrea Dutile, seconded by Brad Daly to accept the Secretary’s report.   Vote unanimous - Motion passed.

HOUSE COMMITTEE
Donna McMahon reported on the huge success of the Bobby Callary Breeder’s Cup event; the cribbage tournament raised $250 for the scholarship fund, which grew to over $1,300 by the end of the night; special thanks to Dick Maloney for running the cribbage tournament, to emcee Paul Dubuque, and to bartenders Ken Bowser, Dan Hickey, Kelley McKiernan, Kaitlyn Moriarty, and Kaitlyn Mungovan; it was unanimously agreed to repeat next year.

Upcoming events include Thanksgiving Eve member reception (11/27); Saturday Tree Lighting ceremony (11/30); Children’s Christmas party (Sunday, 12/8); and December Trivia, with Dave Mungovan (12/6).

Julie Lindquist has started a sausage cart business, and requested use of the kitchen during the winter when it is unoccupied (to start in January, after obtaining all necessary permits) – agreed to follow up with her; the pole for the outdoor TV is on back order; also, to request Sean to schedule the upgrade to Infinity’s X1 service in increase performance.   

Motion by Dave Desmond, seconded by Phil Regan to accept the House Committee's report.  Vote unanimous – Motion passed.

GREENS COMMITTEE

In Chairperson Dave DuCharme’s absence, Chris Green gave an update on the irrigation project: the main lines (4” & 6”) are substantially done, scheduled to be completed 11/18; Toro will be here to start phase II on 11/18 – flagging head locations and beginning installation; rocks dug up (mostly on # 1, #9, and # 8) have been minimal; Chuck is working with the pump company on scheduling and the new shed at the pond between # 2 and # 3; also looking to do some tree trimming and removal before winter sets in.

Motion by Donna McMahon, seconded by Dave Desmond to accept the informal Greens Committee's report.  Vote unanimous – Motion passed.

TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE
Phil Regan reported the Beef Stew Open was a great success and the stew was outstanding – special thanks to the kitchen team of Ken Bowser, Dave Hunt, and Dick Latour; the Veteran’s Day Tournament and Luncheon was also a huge success, thanks to the efforts of Garry and Norma Murphy and their committee.

Motion by Dave Desmond, seconded by Brad Daly to accept the report of the Tournament Committee.   Vote unanimous - Motion passed.
COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE 

Andrea reported communications have been running smoothly – everything is status quo; beginning to work on transitions.

Motion by Phil Regan, seconded by Dave Desmond to accept the report of the Communications Committee.   Vote unanimous - Motion passed.
OLD BUSNIESS

Irrigation Project – covered under Greens Report

NGRID Proposal – covered under Treasurer’s Report

NEW BUSINESS

Nominating Committee Report – attached

Annual Meeting Notice/Agenda – attached

Proposed Bylaw Change - attached

End of Year Reviews – scheduled for next Meeting (12/2)

MISCELLANEOUS

Mount Pleasant Senior Cities Representative – agreed to appoint Victor Kiloski as MP’s representative, following the resignation of Jim Moriarty.
As the year winds down, the board unanimously expressed it’s appreciation to Chris Green and Phil Regan for their considerable years of service to Mount Pleasant, as their current terms of office near their end.

There being no further business,

Motion by Phil Regan, seconded by Brad Daly to adjourn.  Vote unanimous. Motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 11:38 a.m.

NEXT REGULAR MEETING

Monday, December 2nd at 6:30 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted,







_____________________________








Bob McLeod, Secretary










PAGE  
5

